
 

 

TOWN OF GRANVILLE 

Granville Town Clerk’s Office 

Public Hearing Minutes 

April 4, 2024 

APPROVED 

 

The Public Hearing was called to Order at 5:30 pm. 

In Attendance to the public Hearing:  

Select board: Bruce Hyde/Chair, Kenneth Beattie & Michael Eramo, Selectboard; Mark Belisle, Buildings 

& Grounds Manager; Danial Sargeant, Fire Chief Granville Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. and Cheryl L. 

Sargeant, Town Clerk 

 

Public: Sarah Wraight, Two Rivers Ottauquechee Regional Commission (TRORC) 

 

Bruce began the meeting by stating that the proposed Grant would be to hire an architect and engineer 

to prepare a scope of work for ADA improvements to the Town Hall and other areas of the municipal 

complex totaling around $59,058.00 with a Town Match of $5,944.00.  Sarah Wraight of TRORC 

indicated that they would assist along with people interested in being a part of a committee.  It is 

possible to get a construction grant up to $150,000.00 which would be applied for later once we have 

the Scope of Work put together.  Other areas that will be looked into are having a brownfield 

assessment, hazardous building materials assessment, etc.  TRORC will help with the project 

management along with Cheryl performing the administrative work and members of the committee 

such as the Selectboard members and Mark.  Bruce indicated that it could be no cost to the Town other 

than the match. 

 

No other public comments were made during the hearing and no written comments were received. 
 
Bruce made the motion to accept the submittal of the application for the Planning Grant for the ADA 

Accessibility for the Town Hall and Ken seconded.  All in favor; none opposed. 

  

The Public Hearing closed at 5:42 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

 

 

Cheryl L. Sargeant 

Granville Town Clerk 

 

  


